APAC – Anti-Poverty Action Coalition

	APAC – Anti-Poverty Action Coalition Meeting
Date: March 23, 2020

	Members Present: To the Members by email

Recorder: Kathy Thompson

	Agenda Item


	Discussion

	Action or Follow-up Required

	Cancellation of the A.P.A.C. meeting today
	Millie had me send out an email stating due to the proclamation by Governor Evers and the various closures of agencies & businesses other than the few using social media, emails or phone.
	A vote is required for the EHH lead for our community.  EHH is the
pot of money that is required to pay for HMIS, rapid rehousing and can
also be used for emergency shelter.  It will be emailed as soon as possible for a vote.

	Agency Updates during the COVID-19 event.

	Harbor House Crisis Shelters, FUMC Food Shelf & the Samaritan Fund: 

Harbor House Crisis Shelters are open and as an

organization is paying strict attention to the response to COVID-19.  We are not allowing any visitors to come to the shelters until further notice as well as not accepting any donations unless they are new items; cleaning supplies, towels, etc.

The Good Samaritan Fund will be available as always Mon-Thurs by APPOINTMENT ONLY!  715-997-7184.  We do not take anywalk-ins so please if you recommend the service let them know.

Faith United Methodist church is continuing with the food shelf as a 'Drive-Up' service. Tuesdays with sign-ups 3:30 pm to 6:30 pm.
NWCSA:

We have also moved our food pantry to premade boxes.  We have moved to morning distribution and starting next week from 9-11:30 we will also be doing drive through pick-up at the rear of our building on Monday and Thursday.  For the senior boxes we gave everyone their March and April boxes yesterday. If they missed the pick-up they can call the senior center to arrange an appointment.  WIC is still functioning as normal, everything have been provided waivers so clients can do things over the phone, email and text no need to come in.

We are also still doing taxes, drop off only now and our volunteers complete for them to pick up.  They can drop off between 8 and noon on Monday and Thursdays.  We will continue to answer calls as usual 8 - 4:30 but only Monday and Thursday starting next week.

W-2/Workforce Center:

As of right now, WRI/W2/FSET will remain open regardless if the Superior Job Center closes. More importantly, we will be available for Emergency Assistance to help with past due utilities and rent/housing. This is by appointment only but still available as of now.

To schedule an appointment with Emergency Assistance for utilities/past rent/housing deposit, call 855-792-5439 and they will walk you through the next steps.  Remember the applicant must have minor dependents in the home.

Superior Housing Authority:

Things could change quickly but this is where we are currently at for Public Housing residents, Housing Choice voucher participants, public and staff.  This went out to our current participants.  If your clients are interested in applying for housing they can go to our website at www.superiorhousing.org to download an application.  We do have staff in the building so people can feel free to call or email with questions or to request an application be mailed to them.
Project Reach-Out/HDC:

Project Reach Out has our teen crisis line open 1-800-777-7844 or 715-394-9177.  I will not be doing one on one crisis intervention in my building so I will be providing services but over the phone.  I am allowed to drop off supplies where ever the teens/young adults are staying. I believe I am allowed to transport my clients to the food shelves still as long as I do a health questionnaire and only have 1 person with me at a time.  (I get emails daily with changes!)  If you have a person aged 12 to 24 that fits the programs requirements of being at risk of homelessness or are homeless and they can’t get to your food shelves because of a transportation barrier please have them call me.  Or the parent or guardian.
North Country Independent Living:

We here at North Country have decided as of today we are doing our services with no direct contact so we can reach people via email, internet - kype/zoom, or phone. We will have no public entry into our agency except for workers. Any questions feel free to throw them my way.
We will inform everyone if we are going ahead with the April meeting.  
	

	Meeting Adjorned
	     If there is anything missed or to be added for next meeting, please email kathy.thompson@harborhousecs.org           
                        Meeting Adjourned.
	Tentative APAC Meeting Monday, April 27, 2020 at 10:00 am



